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MEMORANDUM

To: Mayor and City Council Members 
Steve Parker, City Manager 

From: Mary Hamann, P.E., Assistant City Engineer

Through: Rick Cortes, Deputy City Manager 

Subject: Ordinance establishing an all-way stop at the intersection of Cordova 
Road and Huber Road

Date:  May 3, 2022

Engineering staff received a request for an all-way stop at the intersection of Cordova Road 
and Huber Road. The intersection has four approaches and is currently controlled by stops 
on Huber Road. Cordova Road has a posted speed limit of 45 mph at the intersection with 
Huber Road and is classified on the Master Thoroughfare Plan as a major arterial. Huber 
Road has a posted speed limit of 40 mph and functions as a collector roadway.

An engineering review with traffic counts was conducted in accordance with the Texas 
Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (TMUTCD). Additionally, the intersection 
crash history was reviewed.

Based on the result of these investigations, an all-way stop is warranted at this intersection 
at this time and staff is recommending that an all-way stop be installed. Staff will be 
available to answer any questions at the May 3, 2022 City Council meeting.


